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Dear Parents/Guardians: 

Southfield Public School staff is working quickly to provide online student learning during the state closure of our school buildings.

This is a time of rapidly changing information. We are committed to regular communication, and we appreciate your continued attention to these emails. Please see the district website (www.southfieldk12.org/covid19).

Your Needs:
First and foremost, we are here to help each other. Please know that we continue to collaborate with health officials, and other individuals and organizations.

We want to assist our students and families with the challenges of school building closure due to the coronavirus state of emergency. Please email your child’s teacher any specific questions about your child’s learning. Some of the questions you may have are included in the topics below. If not, please email marketing@southfieldk12.org. Due to the state closures of our buildings, our administrators and staff will be available via email.

Spring Recess:
We heard your concerns regarding the spring recess extending the state closure. The spring recess dates were adopted and approved by the Board of Education as part of the state’s mandated common calendar for Oakland County Schools.

Virtual Learning for Southfield Public School District Students:
Our educators are planning virtual learning opportunities for our students. We know nothing can replace effective classroom instruction; however, we are doing our best to keep our students engaged in content. Your child will be provided with daily learning opportunities via Google Classroom. Google Classroom is a web-based system that can be accessed via a mobile phone, tablet, computer, or Chromebook.

Daily, you can expect:
· Your child will log in to Google Classroom.
· Learning opportunities will be posted for your child.
PLEASE NOTE: If accessing Google Classroom via mobile phone, you can download the app, or access it using the following link: https://classroom.google.com. For families that need access to technology, we have plans to make that technology available (below).

We are working diligently to make the transition to virtual learning as seamless as possible.

These resources are offering free online services.
· COMCAST offers free internet service during coronavirus outbreak
· Several Google website resources for students and parents
Schools with online learning packets will be available Monday, March 16, 2020, via the following link: www.southfieldk12.org/online.

School Nutrition:
Southfield Public Schools will be offering up to two meals per day to all children ages 18 and under for free. This includes students with disabilities ages 18-26 with an active individual education program (IEP). Meals will be distributed at Thompson K-8 International Academy (16300 Lincoln Drive, Southfield 48076) starting Monday, March 16, 2020 (10 a.m. - 2 p.m.). The remainder of the week’s distribution will be 8 a.m. - 1 p.m.

We are a resilient, compassionate, and thoughtful community. Thank you to our staff and entire school community for your flexibility, patience, and unwavering commitment to our students and to each other.

Sincerely,

Dr. Jennifer Green
Superintendent

